Issue

20

April

2018



The Great Life News

THE CITY OF GRETNA'S MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

2018 Pool Season

The summer pool season is almost ready to start. Here are some important dates to remember:

1. May 1st – Pool Passes go on sale at City Hall

2. Thursday, May 10th – Swim Lesson Sign-Ups are from 5–7 pm only. There will be lifeguards present to help you answer your questions. After this date, you may sign up at City Hall but you must know what level to sign-up your children. No lifeguards will be available to answer your questions. If your child needs to be moved to a different level and space is not available, you will have to reschedule for another

space is not available, you will have to reschedule for another.

session.

3. May 26th – Gretna Pool Opens at 12:00 pm

4. June 4 – 15: Session 1 Swim Lessons

June 18 - 29: Session 2 Swim Lessons

July 9 – July 20: Session 3 Swim Lessons

July 23 – Aug 3: Session 4 Swim Lessons

5. Aug 12th – Gretna Pool Closes

Swim lesson are 45 minutes long starting at 8.30, 9.30 or 10.30 am Monday through Thursday. Friday will be used only for a makeup day. The pricing for pool passes and swim lessons will remain the same. We hope everyone has a safe and fun summer at the pool!

You can FRIEND us at "City of Gretna, Nebraska". You will receive notices on job openings, the City Calendar, and recent notices that we also post on our website.



Major Street Reconstruction Projects upcoming for this Summer

204th Street and Angus Street Paving Improvements

Work is set to begin on or around May 15th on the 204th Street and Angus Street Paving Improvements. 204th Street will totally be reconstructed from E. Glenmore Drive south to Covington Boulevard. The existing 2-lane roadway will be replaced with a 3-lane urban roadway. Angus Street will be widened to 3-lanes from Willow Park Drive to 204th Street. Turn lanes and a walking trail will be installed as part of the improvements. The project consists of three phases. Phase One of the improvements will be from E. Glenmore Drive to the Angus Street intersection. 204th Street is scheduled to be closed on Tuesday, May 29th from E. Glenmore Drive to Angus Street. Message boards will be used to inform the traveling public well in advance of any road closures. Phase 2 and 3 will continue south and commence immediately following the completion of Phase One. Detour routes will be posted as the construction progresses. All work should be complete by November 1st. The City's Contractor is TAB Construction Inc. based out of Omaha

216th Street Paving Improvements

Work is set to begin work on or around May 1st on the 216th Street Paving Improvements. The project consists of two phases to totally reconstruct 216th Street from Angus Street north to W. Gruenther Road. The existing asphalt roadway will be replaced with 28 foot concrete pavement with curbs and storm sewers. A walking trail is incorporated as part of the roadway improvements. The initial phase is scheduled to commence on Tuesday, May 29th from Angus Street to Burns Place. Message boards and detour routes will be placed in advance of the 216th Street closure. Alternate routes will be provided for local residents. Phase 2 will commence immediately following Phase 1 and will be complete on or before August 15th. The City's Contractor, TAB Construction Inc. is based out of Omaha



Spring Cleanup

As the City of Gretna residents start their spring cleanup and continued maintenance in to summer, the City would like to inform its Citizens of the homeowner's responsibility.

When cleaning up your grass and leaves from the winter, disposing of this debris needs to be handled properly in your trash pickup. Grass clippings and leaves blown into the street or storm drains harm the water quality of our waterways and creeks since storm drains flow into pipes which then leads into drainage ways. When other items, but rain, goes down the storm drain, it restricts flow and creates a serious drainage flow problem. This restriction can cause localized flooding which can affect private property.

Another homeowner responsibility is to maintain proper tree trimming. Trees need to be trimmed so the lowest branch is at least 12 feet above the sidewalk to allow citizens to walk unobstructed. Also, please make sure the tree branches and bushes in your yards do not block the line of site for cars. Homeowners should also have dying or diseased trees treated or removed.

Proper sidewalk maintenance is the homeowner's responsibility. Sidewalks should be examined to make sure that these are safe for citizens and your neighbors to walk on.



Sheriff's Department 402-593-4111 ph **Emergencies 911**